

# WEST VIEW SHORES CIVIC ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER JULY 2020

Summer has brought a welcome change and our ability to be outside in fresh air. We are still dealing with the Covid 19 virus and will be for some time to come. Although we have not been able to have our usual summer activities, we can enjoy our beautiful community and time with our families.

ANNUAL MEETING: SATURDAY, AUGUST 29 at 9 AM

PLEASE NOTE: THIS IS ONE WEEK LATER THAN ORIGINALLY PLANNED.

We will hold the Annual Meeting on August 29 at 9 AM at the Community Building. We will observe whatever Covid 19 restrictions are in place at that time, likely still social distancing and face masks.

We will make decisions about the 2021 Fiscal Year budget and conduct election of officers and board members. The proposed budget will be posted on the website before the meeting and a ballot for the election will be mailed at least two weeks before the meeting.

## **ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS**

Positions open include: President, Director East, Director Central, Director West and one Director at Large. Those wishing to offer their services should contact Kathy Peake(<a href="kathypeake49@gmail.com">kathypeake49@gmail.com</a>; 302-762-2212) We also need two non-board members to serve on the election committee to help count ballots at the Annual Meeting.

#### **CONTACT INFORMATION NEEDED**

Several people responded to the request to update contact information after the spring newsletter. If this has slipped your mind and you want to update your

information, please contact Valerie Woodruff. (vwoodruff7@comcast. Net or 302-242-1573). We would especially appreciate receiving email addresses so that we can keep mailing costs to a minimum. Thank you.

### REMINDER REGARDING WVS RULES

Please do not park overnight at the parking lot near the boat ramp. Also, cars, trucks, golf carts, bicycles, scooters, go-carts, etc. are not allowed on common areas. This is an environmentally protected area and we want to keep it in good condition. Please pick up after your dogs in all areas of the community.

## MINI-BEACH CLEAN UPS

Thanks to the leadership of Diane Perrymore, Carolann Candy and Danielle Vavalla, we have had two successful mini-beach clean ups. Thanks to the many volunteers who have stepped up to help keep our beach area clear and safe.

Two more clean ups are scheduled for Saturday, August 8 at 9AM and Saturday, September 12 at 9AM. Your help is needed and appreciated. The clean up usually takes about an hour and is time well spent. And you can get free coffee and donuts!!